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	As I write this newsletter, almost a whole month of school has gone by and we are into October!





	The first month has quickly passed as students and staff has settled into their routines.





	October brings two very special experiences for our students.





	First the month of Ramadan, Muslims practice sawm or fasting, for the entire month of Ramadan.  This means that they eat or drink nothing, including water from dawn to dusk.  Fasting is one of the five pillars (duties) of Islam.  As with other Islamic duties, all able Muslims take part in sawm from about age twelve.  Fasting serves many purposes, while they are hungry and thirsty; Muslims are reminded of the suffering of the poor.  Fasting is also an opportunity to practice self control and to cleanse the body and mind.  Charity and good deeds are always important in Islam; they have special significance at the end of Ramadan.





	Also:  Grade 9 students have participated in “Muslim, Care” Project to feed the homeless in a soup kitchen program in Anglican Church on October 5, 2007.  Our students have volunteered to help the people who are in need for the basic necessities in life.






































Message from the Principal

















Terry Fox Run





The other event that has special experience for students is the Terry Fox Run.  It was a success and AIS continued the spirit of the Marathon of Hope.








Key dates;


- Friday October 19,  


  "UNICEF Presentation".





- Wednesday, November 7,   


  Remembrance Day Ceremony





- Tuesday, November 16, 


  "School Hot Lunch".





- Thursday, November 22


 "Junior Achievement Workshop


  For grades 8and 9"





- Friday, November 23: 


  "SAG conference (No School). 
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In The Name Of Allah, Most Gracious, Most Merciful.  Praise Be To Allah, and Peace On His Servants Whom He Has Chosen.
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Ramadan Iftar





Alhijra School has hosted a Ramadan Iftar on October 6, 2007 and more than 100 families get together in breaking their fast and enjoy a blessed evening with Parents, students, staff, School board members, friends and guests.  People appreciate the feeling of togetherness shared with families and friends during the month of Ramadan.

















Immunization














Physical Education/Health News:





We have been busy in physical education.  We are currently working on safety games with the younger students and with our older students.





We are also starting the Wonder Fitness Challenge performing easy stretches each day.





Thank you to every one for participating and contributing to the Terry Fox Run.








* Updates/ play Structure/ Fundraising








The school is pleased to inform all parents that the school board has given us the approval to go ahead to build the play structure.  It is in the process of taking measurements and hoping to complete it in the spring time.





Also, Fundraising activities will continue this year and the fundraising committee has completed the plans to run their activities.
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The date of grade four immunizations for Al-Hijra Islamic School is confirmed.  The public Health nurse will provide Hepatitis B dose 1 on January 2008.
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Dear Parents and Students:





Beginning October 15, 2007, the school canteen will be running after the month of Ramadan Closure.  It will be a non-profit project to support and fundraise for our school.  The canteen will run everyday from 11:15-11:30 am for the students in Grade K-4 and from 12:00-12:15 Pm for the students in grades 5-9.  Students will be allowed to buy items from the canteen each day.





We are only selling food and drinks that are healthy.  No junk food will be sold.  The canteen will be selling white milk, chocolate milk, yogurt tubes, apple sauce, fruit snacks, cheese and crackers, multigrain bars, juice boxes, bottled water, and more





Students in Kindergarten-Gr. 2 will be expected to pre-order from their classroom teacher.  Their snacks will be delivered to their classrooms at lunch time.  Students in Grades 3-9 will be expected to line up in the multipurpose room during their lunch period if they wish to purchase a snack.





According to school Nutrition policy we will be promoting food, which can be available most often, which are healthy choices.  We are learning more about the link between healthy eating and health, and want to make the healthy choices easy for your child in school.
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